University Policy Committee
August 31, 2010
Present:  C. Locklear, P. Rogers, N. Mize, S. Tronto, J. Chinn, A. Pantelidis, R. Newton, N. Floyd, T. Smith, M. Walker, P. Hulsey, B. Clark, G. Vanderpool, Y. Newsome and P. Gemperline.

I.
Call to Order
C. Locklear calling the meeting to order. C. Locklear asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the June 24, 2010 meeting.  M. Walker moved approval; T. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
II.
Old Business

A. PRR Divisional Updates.  Y. Newsome distributed the most recent webpage update
Academic Affairs (C. Locklear)
· Institutional Survey Administration Policy is ready to post

· Faculty Scholarly Reassignment Regulation – OUA review complete; working group reviewing; almost ready for ADD and FS vetting
· Faculty Workload Regulation – OUA preliminary review complete; working group to convene

· Faculty and Course Regulation for DE – development ongoing

Chancellor’s Division (P. Rogers)
· Mr. Robert Brinkley (BOT member) and John Durham are continuing their work on the BOT Bylaws.  They are studying other universities to see how they have implemented their bylaws into a policy manual.
· The University Event Planning and Special Events policy is still in the info gathering process.

· The Administrative Separation and/or Return to a Faculty Position Policy went before the Executive Council and was approved.  It has now been forwarded to the Board of Trustees for their approval at the 9/17/10 meeting.

Student Life (N. Mize)
· N. Mize asked for a status update on the Apartment Accomodation Policy for the Office of Campus Living in terms of where it stands with regards to PRR and where it stands in the vetting process.
Research and Graduate Studies (P. Gemperline)

· Post Doctoral Policy – needs revisions

· Health Insurance for Post Doctoral Students

· Visiting Research Scholars – need to develop a process for approving those scholars

Faculty Senate (M. Walker)

· Faculty Serious Illness and Parental Leave Policy was approved by the BOT on July 22, 2010, but that there has been no formal announcement.  In addition, it doesn’t take effect until July 2011.  This also needs to be announced so that faculty can prepare.

B. University Policy Manual Update (C. Locklear)

· SharePoint site process is still in development; expect a presentation during the next UPC meeting.  The goal is to replace the PRR Review Form with an electronic workflow process.

· Review list of UPM needed improvements to take to ITCS meeting.
· Encourage individuals submitting policies to suggest the Functional Category subgroup for the document.

· Don’t hesitate to offer feedback…it’s encouraged!

C. Office of University Attorney Reminders 
· Make a direct and definite statement to your unit that the PRR is active and they should be using it

· Please support the various Vice Chancellors and members of the Executive Council with finalizing policies / regulations / rules when it gets to the EC level.

· Consider meeting with the senior administrators in your division to make them aware that you are the contact person and to educate them on the process.  P. Rogers suggested a cheat sheet or checklist to give them.

D. Education and Awareness

· Education and awareness efforts should be ongoing – don’t forget the Training Packet that Academic Affairs constructed.

E. Items Deleted from the Faculty Manual

· M. Walker and D. Payne agreed on a communication process.  We will have review assignments ready for the next UPC meeting.  
III.
New Business

A. Divisional Inventories – due today by 5:00 (include the PRR title and source/location).  There may be some overlap and reporting inconsistencies, but they are needed to have as a first step in establishing annual transition goals.  Expect a master document of divisional inventories by the next meeting.

B. Establishing 2010-11 Transition Goals – once the initial inventory is complete, work with divisional leadership to identify those items that will be transitioned this year.  Remember to refer to REG 01.15.01 (delegation of authority, formatting, reproduction, etc).

C. 2010-2011 Meeting Schedule – Propose moving all UPC meetings to the last Tuesday of each month from 11-12.  Everyone agreed to that change.

IV.
Next Steps

· Phil Hulsey reminded the group that the Supervisory Training Taskforce needs to be kept aware of what is happening with the UPC.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 pm.  
